
RECREATION BOARD 
February 3, 2021 

MINUTES: A meeting of the Recreation Board of the City of Milford, Nebraska was held 
at City Hall on the 3rd day of February at 6:30 pm. Present were: Tom McCall, Jodi 
Roth, Marcie DeLong, Mike Langenberg, Cami Erb, Leslie Toovey, Becky Freeman, and 
Rec. Director Marissa Parman. Absent: Aaron Policky  

Notice of the meeting was simultaneously given to the members of the Recreation 
Board. Availability of the agenda was communicated in the advance notice and in the 
notice to the members of the meeting. All proceedings herein after shown were taken 
while the meeting was open to the attendance of the public. 

Tom McCall called the meeting to order at 6:27 p.m. 

APPROVE MINUTES: Motion to approve previous minutes on the 11th of August, 2020 
were made by Leslie Toovey. Seconded by Marcie DeLong. Motion carried 6-0.  

DISCUSS/ACTION- Survey results were distributed and provided for boards 
information. This was helpful for changing soccer. It was mentioned to use the small 
field for little kids at the elementary, which was a comment from the survey. May be 
something to revisit after construction is done. No action was needed.  

Registration for summerball is this Friday February 5, 2021. May extend a week or two 
for kids to get registered. League is planning on a normal season unless something 
changes for the state rules. Uniforms will look the same as last year. Purple uniforms 
will not be used since they already had names and numbers printed on the back. 
Concessions stand is getting a complete remodel. Outside has been painted and SCC 
is doing the cabinets. Concessions signup will begin in April and will hopefully get slots 
filled. If not, Marissa will assign slots if needed. No action was needed. 

Marissa proposed to move forward with spring soccer. There was no concerns made 
from the board. Adding Micro soccer for an added age division was proposed. This 
would only be a 30 minute skills and drills to learn the game. Would be ages 3-4, must 
be 3 by Dec 1, 2020. Kids must be potty trained and one parent must remain at 
practice. Age groups would be Micro Soccer, K-1ST grade (some kids in PK may be 
ready for this age group), 2nd & 3rd grade, and 4th-6th grade. Registration fee would be 
$10 for Micro soccer and $15 for the rest of the age groups. Will not do team shirts and 
will have kids wear same color of shirt for the spring season but will go back to team 
shirts with regular registrations fees in fall. Motion to approve spring soccer plan made 
by Leslie Toovey. Seconded by Mike Langenberg. Motion carried 6-0.  

ADJOURNMENT: Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jodi Roth and seconded 
by Marcie DeLong. Motion Carried 6-0. Meeting Adjourned at 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted, Marissa Parman 


